FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 12th STREET SW
WASHINGTON DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Joe Szczesny
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio MAIL STOP: 1800B2-JBS

EMAIL ADDRESS: Joseph.Szczesny@fcc.gov

APR 21 2015

Eve Klindera Reed, Esq.
Wiley, Rein, & Fielding
1776 K Street, NW, Suite 200

Washington DC 20006
Re: Radio One Licenses, LLC (Radio One)
WOLB(AM), Baltimore, Maryland
Facility Identification Number: 54711
File Number: BMP-20050317ABQ
Dear Ms. Reed:

This letter is in reference to the above-captioned minor change application filed by Radio
One to increase daytime power of station WOLB(AM).

A preliminary study of the application reveals that the proposed 0.5 mV/m and 0.025
mV/m daytime contours will cause prohibited overlap with the respective 0.5 mV/m and 0.025
mV/m contours of co-channel station WIOO, (Construction Permit Facility BP-20040809AA0),
Carlisle, Pennsylvania,' in violation of Section 73.37 of the Commission’s rules.

Accordingly, application File No. BMP-20050317ABQ is hereby DISMISSED as
patently defective. This action is taken pursuant to Section 0.283 of the Commission’s rules.

Sincerely,

T Ruege

Son Nguyen
Supervisory Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Timothy Z. Sawyer, Mullaney Engineering, Inc.
Linda J. Eckard Vilardo, VP and Assis Sec, Radio One

! Pursuant to the Order on Reconsideration released on February 20, 2015, the Commission affirmed the grant of the
application (File Number: BP-20040809A A0) filed by WIOO Radio, Inc., on June 4, 2008.
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